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Newsletter 1st November 2019
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Staffing Update:
Support Staff - Following interviews at the end of last term, we are delighted to welcome a number of new Pupil Support Assistants, Mrs Linda Gray, Ms Sharon Farrell and Mr Billy Algeo to our staff team in the next few weeks. Two of these posts are temporary as they are being funded through our Pupil Equity Funding allocation from the Scottish Government and will run through to the end of this school year.
Teaching Staff – Sadly, Miss Aoife McArdle (Additional Support for Learning Teacher) left us at the end of last term to return to her family in Ireland. Interviews for her post will be held at the end of next week, and in the meantime Ms Cheryl Sharp (DHT) is covering the post.

Miss Davys (P2) remains on long term sickness absence and although she has been able to call into school regularly to keep in touch with everyone, her absence is likely to continue for some time yet. Mrs Taylor and Mrs Dennison will continue in P2 as per last term.

Adverse Weather Arrangements: 
It’s that time of year! With the weather now turning colder, we would like to ensure that all parents are aware of Aberdeenshire school procedures regarding adverse weather. Please ensure that you have read and are familiar with Aberdeenshire’s guidance for parents and carers, which can be accessed by searching on Aberdeenshire Council’s website, or through the following link: 

https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/media/22205/schools-adverse-weather-conditions-guidance-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
During any particularly harsh periods of winter weather, we work hard to ensure that school always remains open. However, there can be occasions where this is not possible or where a late opening is necessary. During adverse weather, please check Aberdeenshire Council’s website for school closure information. We aim to make decisions and by 7am each morning, although this may not always be possible if, for example, school transport operators are unable to inform us of any changes before then.
The Aberdeenshire School Information Line (0370 054 4999) is also updated during adverse weather. If you wish to call, please use our school PIN number which is 021170.

Car Parking:
Disabled Access – Please display your Blue Badge clearly in your vehicle when parking on the space in the front car park which is clearly signed as a disabled parking space. We have had several drivers who are regularly parking here without displaying badges and this is causing issues for parents and carers who do need to use the space and have a valid permit.

Pedestrian Danger - Academy staff have alerted us to the fact that a number of pupils and families continue to travel on foot or by bike through the centre of the Academy car park, as well as crossing between buses at the Academy. Please ensure that everyone is using as safe a route as possible around the buildings. Pupils have had this message in their classes and at assembly and we would ask that you reiterate this to your child.

The condition of the surface of the pathway directly behind the school (backing onto Academy car park) has been raised with council officers by the school and will be addressed when possible. In addition, we are working with our Parent Council, council officers and local councillors on safer routes to school. 
Christmas Performances
Plans are underway for a Nursery Christmas performance and also for a P1-7 collaboration, and following last year’s successful use of the Community theatre, we are awaiting confirmation of available dates as we are hoping to repeat this.
More news next week.

Best wishes

Amanda Whitfield, HT
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